Formal Methods Europe attn. the secretary, Lars-Henrik Eriksson Box 337 SE-751 05 UPPSALA Sweden

M.H.G. Verhoef



Den Haag, 10 March 2016

TO THE MEMBERSHIP OF FORMAL METHODS EUROPE

L.S.

The treasurer of Formal Methods Europe has provided me on 6 February 2016 with an electronic cashbook register, a copy of all bank statements (for both the regular account and savings account) and a consolidated financial report for the fiscal year 2015, reporting a nett loss of 6455,59 Euro.

I have assessed these documents and I confirm that they are in perfect order. I propose that the annual general meeting 2016 accepts the provided financial report and discharges the treasurer of his duties for the fiscal year 2015, with many thanks from the membership.

It is noted however that the cost of the joint BCS/FME seminar (held on 7 December 2015) and the financial result of FM2015 are still unknown. I hope that the FM2015 local organising committee and the treasurer are able to report these result at the upcoming AGM, as they affect the 2016 budget.

I would also like to point out, that, in my opinion, the financial reserves of the association should remain at the current level, in order to act as a financial safety net for future conferences. I would like to encourage the board to take steps to ensure this position.

